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Dear Birkie Friends,

Looking back on the past year, we can't help but anticipate the 50th anniversary of the American
Birkebeiner and Kortelopet in 2024. The event's history traces back to 1206 when a Norwegian
Prince was skied to safety, marking the beginning of today's American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation.

This rich history adds a special significance to our community. Becoming part of the American
Birkebeiner narrative requires determination, compassion, and a blend of grit, tenacity, passion, and
perseverance. These elements, combined with a year of events and trail experiences, create the
enigmatic Birkie Fever.

Our year was filled with diverse events, from trail runs and bike races to thrilling ski events and
demos, catering to participants of all backgrounds and skill levels. A united, supportive community
helped individuals achieve their goals, making the journey enjoyable for everyone.

Birke One experienced notable growth, emphasizing inclusivity through events, youth programs,
and skills camps. Ernie St. Germaine's 6-week run series, Akii-Gikinoo’amaading, made a
significant impact and we are thrilled to be a part of that. Throughout our efforts, Birkie Green
remained our guiding principle, driving us to reduce our environmental impact through initiatives like
increased use of recycled materials, solar energy, and carbon offsetting.

The acquisition of the Telemark property was a milestone. With your support and grants, we've
started constructing a paved trail, enhancing snowmaking, adding an observation tower, a youth
strength park, and mountain bike trails. Our vision also includes a base camp facility, biathlon
range, and Lobby Plaza for year-round outdoor opportunities.

Lately, I’ve been fortunate enough to spend time with Birkie Founder and iconic leader, Ernie St.
Germaine. He has shared with me what has brought him this far – he never learned what it meant to
quit. He just keeps trying to get better. Together, our staff, board, volunteers, sponsors, and more
create world-class events, fostering an active outdoor community that embodies the essence of
Birkie Fever.

As we move forward, we thank you for being part of this community that refuses to quit. 

GREETINGS

Until the next time – stay well and keep training!

 

Ben Popp
Executive Director



TRAILS & FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT

An observation tower was installed at the top of Mt.
Telemark and opened to the public in the summer

of 2023. A dedicated hiking path was also
constructed to provide dedicated hiking access to

the tower. The trail meanders up the old ski runs of
Mt. Telemark and takes about 20 minutes to ascend

at a leisurely pace. Thank you to the Quinn Family
for making this project a reality!

Observation Tower

In 2022 approximately four miles of trails were
completed as part of Phase 1 of the Trek Trails
Powered by OTM. In 2023 construction of an

additional six miles of trails began that will connect
riders from the American Birkebeiner start area to
Mt. Telemark. The first mountain bike trails on the

front of Mt. Telemark should open fall 2023.

Trek Trails Powered by OTM
ABSF built a storage facility at the southern end of
the trail just off Wheeler Road in Hayward adjacent
to the American Birkebeiner Trail. The new building
stores grooming equipment and serves as a hub for

race preparations. The ability to store a groomer
indoors on the south end of the trail has greatly

increased the frequency with which the south end
of the trail can be groomed. 

South End Trail Building

The 5 km paved loop at Mt. Telemark Village opened
to the public during the fall of 2022 and has been

heavily accessed by trail users of all ages and
abilities, from the youngest of athletes and elite
skiers cross-training on roller skis to casual dog-
walkers and individuals with limited mobility. This

trail is serving a diverse demographic of users.

Paved Recreation Trail



Restricted Grants Pledged

2,000,000 

1,500,000 

1,000,000 

500,000 

0 

$650,000
In bequest commitments
have been made to FEAB
by 19 individuals

ENDOWMENT SNAPSHOT

1380
ABSF Members

$574,000 
General donations, trail pass income, Birkie Trail Friends, & ABSF memberships

$50,300
Donated to Support Team Birkie 

66 KM 
Named as Part of 

Trail Friends Program 

DEVELOPMENT SNAPSHOT

The Schwartz Miller Scholarship Endowment was established in 2023 to provide selected
high school students the opportunity to ski the American Birkebeiner or Kortelopet. 

The Foundation for the Endowment for the American
Birkebeiner (FEAB) is a separate organization from the

American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation set up to ensure the
long term viability of the American Birkebeiner. 

Learn more at www.endowment.birkie.com. 

$129,000
In Warrior Wall funds, from the
dedication of 95 tiles, has been
contributed to the endowment 

8.5% Growth
Year-over-year growth
as of June 30, 2023

$1,155,000
Value of FEAB as of
June 30, 2023

$490,460

$1.1M

$1.79M

Capital Campaign



A letter from the Treasurer,  
 
It is a pleasure to present to members the unaudited annual financial report of the
American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation (ABSF) for the fiscal year which ended June 30, 2023.  Please
note, the year-over-year comparison is to audit the previous year's financials. 
 
Overall Results  
For the fiscal year 2022-2023, Total Equity grew 30.2% to $6.49m, Total Liabilities increased 20.1% to
$3.93m.  Revenue exceeded Expenses resulting in Net Revenue (surplus) of $1.81m from operations
and Net Cash Flow of $611k.
 
Assets 
Total Assets grew 26.2% year-over-year to $10.4m.  Notable changes to Current and Fixed Assets
include an increase in (cash) for the capital campaign, early Birkie week registrations for 2024 (cash)
and Fixed Asset additions as stated below in Capital Expenditures.
 
Liabilities 
Liabilities increased 20% due to an increase in deferred revenue (early registrations) for 2024 Birkie,
Restricted Donations/Grant funds, and a decrease in LT Liabilities of 258k or 13%.
 
Revenues 
Total revenues for the year increased 6.3% to $5.97m.  Noteworthy was a shift in donations from
general Donation/Grant/Sponsorship towards the Restricted funds for the Capital Campaign.  A large
portion, 46.0%, of Total Revenue is in the form of Donations. The ABSF thanks members' generosity
and continued support of the ABSF’s mission.
 
Expenses  
Expenses grew 14.8% to $4.79m as the organization positions itself for the future.  Increases in costs
for Staff, Facilities and Trail represent the plan to grow and provide better experiences. 
 
Capital Expenditures 
New capital investments for improvements in Facilities of $435k, Trail $709k, Snowmaking $50k and
Telemark $52k were completed, notably completion of the Wheeler Rd building, the paved trail, and
improvements to the Derksen Family Great Hall.  
 
A stronger balance sheet strengthens the financial health of the American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation
and most importantly, prepares the organization for future growth in programs and infrastructure
development. The Staff deserve our thanks for all their hard work this past year.

FINANCIALS

Sincerely, 
Kris Bjerkness
Treasurer, ABSF



FINANCIALS



MEET THE STAFF
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